Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

62-705.100
Applicability

62-705.200
Definitions

62-705.300
Grease Waste Hauler Requirements

62-705.400
Procedures for Disposal Facility Certifications

62-705.500
Inspecting Entity

62-705.900
Forms

The Department of Environmental Protection announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: December 13, 2024, 1:00 p.m.

PLACE: The Environmental Regulation Commission (ERC), Room 137, Douglas Building, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., Tallahassee, FL 32399.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Division of Waste Management will brief the ERC on the proposed Grease Waste Removal and Disposal Rule. Effective July 1, 2022, Section 403.0741, Florida Statutes, established requirements for the removal and disposal of grease waste from originator food establishments by grease waste haulers. Haulers are required to dispose of grease waste at disposal facilities authorized to receive grease waste and must document the removal and disposal of grease waste using a service manifest. The Department is adopting rules to implement this section. The Department can prevent unwanted discharges caused by grease waste being introduced to the natural environment or public infrastructure by tracking the grease waste from the originator to the certified disposal facility.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: El Kromhout, Environmental Administrator, Solid Waste Management, Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Rd., MS #4565, Tallahassee, FL 32399 or elizabeth.kromhout@floridadep.gov, or (850)245-8744. Draft rulemaking documents can be accessed on the DEP website at https://floridadep.gov/waste/permitting-compliance-assistance/content/grease-waste-removal-and-disposal-rulemaking.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, religion, sex, pregnancy, national origin, age, handicap, or marital status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) are asked to contact DEP’s Limited English Proficiency Coordinator within ten (10) days of publication of this notice at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov. If you have hearing or speech impairment, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (voice).

For more information, you may contact: El Kromhout at elizabeth.kromhout@floridadep.gov, or (850)245-8744.
